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Environmental Resources Branch 
 

FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT* 
Placer County Sewer Maintenance District (SMD) 3 Regional Sewer Project, 

Placer County, California 
 

I have reviewed and evaluated the information presented in this Environmental Assessment 
(EA)/Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the Section 130 Placer County SMD 3 Regional Sewer 
Project, near the unincorporated town of Loomis and the City of Roseville in Placer County, California.  
The proposed alternative alignment of the sewer force main would extend south for approximately        
4.5 miles to connect to the SMD 2 collection system. 
 

The Proposed Project consists of the construction of a pump station and force main to convey 
wastewater from the existing SMD 3 wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) to the Sewer Maintenance 
District 2 (SMD 2) collection system for treatment at the City of Roseville Dry Creek WWTP.  As part of 
the Proposed Project, the SMD 3 service area would be annexed into the South Placer Wastewater 
Authority (SPWA) service area boundaries.  The goal of the project is to bring the SMD 3 system into 
compliance with waste discharge requirements issued by the Central Valley Regional Water Quality 
Control Board (CVRWQCB) on June 22, 2007.  The USACE is the lead agency under NEPA and the 
County is the lead agency under CEQA. 
 

During this review, the possible consequences of the work described in the EA have been studied 
with consideration given to environmental, economic, social, and engineering feasibility. In evaluating the 
effects of the proposed project, specific attention has been given to significant environmental conditions 
that could potentially be affected. I have also considered the views of other interested agencies, 
organizations, and individuals concerning the study.  The effects and mitigation measures have been 
coordinated with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, National Marine Fisheries Service, Central Valley 
Regional Water Quality Control Board, and the State Historic Preservation Officer. 
 

Based on my review of the EA and my knowledge of the project area, I am convinced that the 
proposed Placer County SMD 3 Regional Sewer Project is a logical and desirable alternative.  
Furthermore, I have determined that the work would have no significant, long-term effects on the 
environment.  All construction will be implemented in strict compliance with applicable Federal, State, 
and local laws and regulations.  Based on the results of the environmental evaluation and completion of 
interagency coordination, I have determined that the EA and Finding of No Significant Impact/EIR 
provide adequate documentation and that no further environmental document is required. 
 
 
__________________    ________________________________ 
Date       William J. Leady, P.E. 
       Colonel, U.S. Army 
       District Engineer 
* To be signed by the District Engineer after the public review period, if appropriate 
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